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There used to be people who spoke as prophets.  They brought a message from God of what was to happen.  Some try to do this today.  The funny thing is that they ignore the fact that there is a criteria to meet to be a true prophet.  A real prophet is always 100% accurate otherwise he proves that he is just speaking for himself.  It would really change some people’s view of prophets, if we applied this old principle.

Well, I don’t want to try to be a prophet.  I do however have a few suggestions of what may happen in the near future in our gardens.  These are things to do and things to look out for taken from my training and experience.

Trees and shrubs will probably lose their leaves early this year due to the drought.  So long as they turn color and fall normally, do not worry about it.  If the leaves brown suddenly and do not fall, the tree is in trouble.  Of course, all you can do is water the tree very well (wetting the soil 18 inches deep) once every week or so.  There are not really any pests that are killing them - just drought.

The only exception is dogwoods and pine trees.  Protect them from dogwood borers and pine beetles by spraying the trunk as high up as you can reach with Lindane in the fall and spring.  Keep this chemical off of your skin.

Unless you have watered your lawn once a week with one inch of water, I would expect to see some dead patches.  Rake out the dead and water it once weekly very deeply.

As we approach fall, we need to slow down certain garden jobs.  Do not prune or fertilize shrubs after September 1.  The new growth this produces will be too tender to survive the cold of winter.  Do not fertilize lawns with nitrogen containing fertilizers after September 15.  This is especially important for centipede lawns.  They need water now - not fertilizer.

You can move iris and daylilies now, but I would consider waiting until we get a rain.  If you move them now, water them well.  Till soil deeply adding lime (if needed) and organic matter to improve the soil.  Apply little if any fertilizer.  You do not want them to grow now, just develop roots for next year.  Use a soil sample for best results.

Learn this lesson if you miss all the others.  Fall is the best time to plant!  This secret of successful gardeners will help your plants survive and prosper.  Plan now, prepare beds with organic matter and lime and plant when temperatures decrease and fall rains begin.  This will probably be in October, after the Georgia National Fair.

Fall and winter is the best time to plant trees, shrubs and perennials.  When preparing beds do not use fertilizers with a lot of nitrogen in them, unless the plant is a winter growing plant.  These encourage top growth which we do not want.  Cooler temperatures provide an opportunity for roots to grow and the plant to get established.  You can use fertilizers now that are low in nitrogen and high in phosphorus and potassium which can encourage root growth.

Now remember, these are suggestions, not predictions.  I do not give a 100% money back guarantee.  These are some things to do to prepare for cooler weather in your garden.

For more information call the Houston County Extension Service at 542-2020 or 

987-2028 or visit our Website at http://www.griffin.peachnet.edu/ga/houston.
